
RSU 54/MSAD54 

SUPPORT SERVICES COMMITTEE 

Minutes 

May 30, 2019 at 6:30 PM 

Superintendent’s Office 

Conference Room 

 

Members Present: Jennifer Poirier - Chair; Mark Bedard; Harold Bigelow; 

Goff French; Maryellen Charles; Richard Irwin; Brandy Morgan; Todd Smith; 

Karen Smith; Darcy Surette 

 Also Present: Brent Colbry; Jon Moody; David Leavitt 

 

        

1. SAHS Track Discussion:  

  

A discussion on the possible steps to address the needed track repairs 

was held.  New Balance has expressed its continued support of this 

project and is willing to help in any way they can. The Administration 

will look into the possibility of bonding the project and will bring more 

information back to the next committee meeting. 

  

2. Summer Projects: 

  

Review the list of requested summer projects.  The list was reviewed 

with no final recommendations from the committee until we have a 

better sense of end of year financial status. 

 

  The Superintendent reported that he felt that the majority of the 

projects could be funded totally for some $110,000. 

 

3. KVCAP storage shed: 

 

KVCAP at Mill Stream is requesting permission to place a shed by 

the playground for equipment storage. They will cover any cost 

associated with this. 

 

Recommendation: That KVCAP be allowed to place storage shed 

at Mill Stream Elementary School for equipment storage. 



 

4. Heating Oil: 

 

   C.N. Brown offers commercial account employee Price Protection. 

  The committee supports sending the letter from C.N. Brown to district 

employees with a disclaimer added stating the school district has no 

involvement in this offer. 

 

5. Permission to accept donations:  

 

 Mill Stream: $1,400 anonymous donation for the Somerset 

Promise Essay 

 

SAMS: $153 for the Hannaford Helps School Program 

      $100 participation with Partnerships for Health 

   

  Canaan: $2,900 anonymous donation to redo the front gardens 

        Donations for the Canaan Elementary Food Cupboard: 

    Dr. Amir Saeed & Kassy Baig $500 

    Linda Cote $25 

    Emily & Nathaniel Newell $40 

 

Recommendation: That the School Board approve 

acceptance of the above listed donations. 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting 

Thursday, June 13, 2019 at 6:00 pm 

Superintendent’s Office Conference Room 


